







Minutes of Meeting – 26thth July 2018, Radcliffe Room, The Grange, Radcliffe-on-Trent
Attendees; Bev Bingham (Shelford PC), Eileen Smith (Shelford PC), Winifred Pell (Staunton Group NHW), Bob Clarke (Orston NHW), Julie Brown (Aslockton PC), Anthony Gee (Radcliffe NHW), Paul Bancroft (East Bridgford PC & NHW), Rowan Bird (Mayor, Bingham), Trevor Simpson (Langar cum Barnstone), Sue Clegg (Radcliffe-on-Trent PC) and David Griffin (Radcliffe-on-Trent NHW)
Apologies: Mary Mackie (Elton Parish Clerk), Ann Crowley (Aslockton PC), Susan Barker (Shelton Parish) and Karen Griffin (Radcliffe NHW)

Preamble
Unfortunately there was no representative from the Neighbourhood Police team on this occasion. Subsequent to the meeting PC Steve Mathias sent an email apology explaining he had been called away at the very last minute and was unable to get word to the meeting. Therefore, the chairman decided that it would be best if attendees individually expressed any policing issues affecting their neighbourhoods. This would help determine and agree our priorities for the next 3 months.

Issues arising / Local crime trends
The main issues raised were:

· Bingham – Rowan Bird mentioned the continuing use of motor cycles on the rugby ground. Agreed each incident needs reporting. Rowan also advised that parish councils had been notified of an imminent meeting of travellers in the district. Open land and fields need to be secured to avoid unwanted visitors.

· Aslockton – Julie Brown said a resident had reported a drone outside the bedroom window. 
David Griffin added that in West Bridgford several residents had contacted NHW to ask if others saw a drone over gardens in West Bridgford on the evening of 23rd July. Reports from several areas of the town said that a drone was seen at dusk flying over homes and gardens.
Bob Clarke said he would provide a summary of the law relating to the use of drones in the minutes. See below:
Nottingham police have provided the following advice on drone law in the UK (see link) - https://www.nottinghamshire.police.uk/advice/drone-law-uk

In summary 
If you are flying your drone for personal use you must ensure you follow these rules:
· Your drone must weigh under 20kg
· You can’t fly above 400 feet in altitude or 500 metres from you horizontally
· Ensure your drone is always in sight
· Always keep away from aircraft, helicopters, airports and airfields
· Use your common sense and fly your aircraft safely

If your drone is fitted with a camera there are additional regulations you must follow:
· You must not fly within 50 metres of people, vehicles, buildings or vessels
· Your drone must not be flown within 150 metres of a congested area or any large group of people such as a concert or sporting event as you may be prosecuted.
· If you intend to record in an area where people are, you must inform them before you start.
If you intend to use the drone for commercial purposes you must have permission from the CAA and comply with additional laws governing their use. 

· Staunton – Winifred Pell felt more care was needed preparing the crime figures as these contained a number of typing errors. Other delegates supported this view. For example, Shelford Road had been shown as Sheffield Road in the May figures together with other spelling mistakes. Also, it was mentioned that the figures would be more useful if produced earlier.

· East Bridgford – Paul Bancroft advised that action to relieve the traffic issues on the A6097, Bridgford Street, and through East Bridgford were due to be made last March. This has now been put back until March 2019. As part of the solution Trent Road is to be closed to through traffic to avoid it being used as a cut through to Gunthorpe Bridge where there have recently been accidents.

· Langar cum Barnstone – Trevor Simpson, on his debut, was welcomed to the meeting and the Chair gave a brief summary of how our PSM works. Also, Rowan explained the police and Notts. Watch alert system and the availability of the monthly crime figures. 
Trevor said that the main issues were traffic related – heavy lorries, speeding and parking problems at school pick up times. Also, there had been disturbances outside the Unicorn’s Head pub recently.

· Radcliffe-on-Trent – Sue Clegg mentioned Shelford Road being used as a ‘cut-through’ to the A46. Sue also noted that “meat stolen” is regularly on the crime figures. This is thought to be the same shop each time. Sue questioned why no one has been prosecuted. Is the culprit known? Also, the Parish Council accommodate and support the CCTV monitoring equipment. It is not clear who is responsible for what. The police don’t appear to have referred to it for some time. The police are the only people who can look at the recordings. Sue is to check this out with the Neighbourhood Police team.

Actions / Priorities for next 3 months

Based on the matters arising above the following three priorities were agreed:

· Drones – Report any incidents using ‘101’. Bob Clarke to check if ‘drone prohibition signs’ are available from the police (see example below). These could be given to schools and sports field operators.








· Traffic issues – Speeding and ‘school run’ inconsiderate parking
· Anti-social Behaviour – Specifically during the school break

Date of next meeting

Thursday 11th October, Old Court House, Bingham

End of note
